
 ST PETERS LUTHERAN CHURCH 
TRUSTEES MEETING 

FEBUARY 21, 2021 
  
     Members present:  Pastor Janice Kuder, Jen Reinke, Jackie Baldwin, Sandy Krause, 
Pete Fannin, Tom Anderson 
     Pastor Janice Kuder called the meeting to order at 11:20 a.m. A time of prayer 
followed to thank God for his work in our lives. 
     New officers were elected. They are as follows: Pete Fannin, President; Jen Reinke, 
Vice-President, Tom Anderson, Secretary and Jackie Baldwin, treasurer. 
  
Reports: 
    Minutes from the Jan. 17 were presented and read by all. A motion was made by 
Krause to approve the minutes, seconded by Reinke. Motion carried. 
     Baldwin presented the financial reports. She reported that there were Benevolence 
Funds in the amount of $313 to be used as the Trustees designate. A motion to approve 
the financial reports was made by Anderson, seconded by Reinke. Motion approved. 
     Pastor Janice gave a report on her ministry for January. She expressed that much of 
her contact is by phone for visitation. Thank you. A motion to approve the report was 
made by Reinke, seconded by Krause. Motion approved. 
 
Old Business: 
     In follow-up from the Annual Meeting the Bylaw and Constitution changes were 
approved and they will need to be signed by the Trustees from 2020 who made the 
changes. 
      
New Business: 
     President Pete Fannin brought up the idea of promoting the availability of the 
worship opportunities at St. Peter’s. Discussion followed of the different platforms 
available. Motion to explore options and to pursue announcements was made by 
Krause, seconded by Anderson. Motion carried. 
     A motion to approve landscape by Sharie Anderson by the church sign was made by 
Baldwin, seconded by Reinke. Motion carried. 
     Baldwin brought up that both the Pastor’s laptop and the laptop that Quick Books is 
on need to be upgraded as the systems are old and do not have the capacity to handle 
the Quick Books upgrade. Baldwin will check into the costs of laptops and the Quick 
Books upgrade and bring to the next meeting. 
     A motion to adjourn was made by Krause and seconded by Reinke and meeting 
adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. 
     Next meeting will be held on Sunday, March 21, following the 10:30 am worship 
service. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tom Anderson, Trustee Secretary 


